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Lowestoft Town Council is a local council, the tier of government closest to our community.

Our purpose is to lead Lowestoft to a better future, improving the quality of life for locals, listening to and acting upon their views to improve facilities for residents and visitors and delivering bespoke value for money services.

Our vision is to actively develop a vibrant and continually developing Lowestoft brand. We will work to become more powerful and enterprising and thereby control our own destiny and through localised planning shape our physical space, ensuring the protection of our amenities and open spaces. The Lowestoft Town Council will deliver relevant and sustainable local services, develop community cohesion and create a happier Lowestoft.

Our main priorities are:

-Promoting the Lowestoft Brand and town/area

-Partnership working with civic, government, and all local organisations.

-Enhancing the quality of life of all Lowestoft citizens.

-Responsible and sustainable management of our community assets and devolved services.

The Lowestoft Community Promise: In achieving our vision, Lowestoft Town Council promises to be trustworthy, honest, reliable and accessible. We will have a clear identity and the authority to take ownership of community problems and issues, ensuring it does a good job for all.

Many of our activities involve working in partnership with community and voluntary groups, also volunteers work directly with us for a number of reasons:

-To increase our contact with the local community we serve

-To increase citizen ownership of Lowestoft and mutual responsibility between citizens and government

-To help ensure our services reflect the needs of our community

-To increase skills, experience, perspectives and diversity in the workplace and

-To temporarily increase our skills and capacity.

We will ensure that volunteers feel part of the Town Council structure by enabling them to contribute to our ongoing development. We will have systems in place to involve volunteers in staff information sessions, and regular supervision.

Lowestoft Town Council does not aim to introduce volunteers to replace paid staff. We expect that staff at all levels will work positively with any volunteers and where appropriate, will actively seek to involve them in their work.

We acknowledge that volunteers require satisfying work and personal development and will seek to help volunteers meet these needs, as well as providing training for them to do their role effectively.

Who are Our Volunteers?

Volunteers may come through community groups, direct from the community or be students from a local educational institute.

Guidelines

The following guidelines deal with practical aspects of volunteering with the Town Council. More information can be found on our Website and in copies of policies mentioned here.

Recruitment

All prospective volunteers will be interviewed to find out what they would like to do, their skills, suitability and how best their potential might be realised.

Volunteer Agreement and Task Descriptions

Each volunteer will have an agreement establishing what Lowestoft Town Council undertakes to provide for them. Also volunteers will be asked to agree to a written outline of the specific work they will be undertaking. Neither of these documents is intended to form a contract. Lowestoft Town Council has no intention of creating a contract with any volunteers. Each volunteer will also be given an information pack about the Council.

Expenses

The Council believes that volunteers should not in any respect suffer financially by volunteering. Volunteers working a minimum of five hours per day will be able to claim expenses for lunch this would be paid against a receipt and no more than £3.50. (some councils provide this, some do not. Amounts vary). Travel expenses carried out on behalf of the Town Council would also be met. Expenses must be claimed within three months and receipts must be produced for all expenses made. Volunteers many not purchase equipment or services on behalf of the council.

Induction and Training

All volunteers will receive an induction into Lowestoft Town Council and their own area of work and given a copy of this protocol. Training will be provided as appropriate. Where appropriate and possible, volunteers will be entitled to receive additional training on the same basis as paid staff.

Support

All volunteers will have a named person as their main point of contact. They will be provided with regular supervision to feedback on progress, discuss future development and air any problems. Volunteers will report to their main point of contact before commencing any activity or work and inform their main point of contract when they leave.

The Volunteer’s Voice

Volunteers are encouraged to express their views about matters concerning Lowestoft Town Council and its work to staff and councillors to their main point of contact. In the event that the main point of contact is not available or is an unsatisfactory choice, then the volunteer may contact the Town Clerk.

Insurance

All volunteers are covered by Lowestoft Town Council’s insurance policy whilst they are on the premises or engaged in any work on our behalf.

Health and Safety

Volunteers are covered by Lowestoft Town Council’s Health and Safety Policy, a copy of which will be provided to each volunteer upon request. Volunteers will be made aware of the Council’s Child and Vulnerable Adults Policy and Procedures and where necessary CRB (DBS) checks and training will be undertaken.

Equal Opportunities

Lowestoft Town Council operates an Equality Policy in respect of both paid staff and volunteers. A copy will be provided upon request. Volunteers will be expected to have an understanding of and commitment to our equal opportunities policy.

Protection of Children and Vulnerable Adults

If the volunteer is to work in a regulated activity within the Council, the Council will carry out enhanced CRB (DBS) checks and ensure the volunteer is not on the Barred list with the Disclosure and Barring Service. The Council has a Child and Vulnerable Adult Protection Policy which will be made available to you. The Council will ensure there is a proportionate balance between civil liberties and safeguarding vulnerable groups, including children. All school, church or civic groups that have children or vulnerable adults as part of their volunteer cohort (ie The Girl Guides or Asperger’s Society) will have a CRB/DBS accredited adult on hand at all times during the volunteer activity and until every child/vulnerable adult is collected by their parents/guardian.

Problem Solving

We aim to identify and solve problems at the earliest possible stage and to treat all

volunteers fairly, objectively and consistently. The Town Clerk is responsible for

handling problems regarding volunteers’ conduct or complaints which will be handled

in accordance with the Council’s complaints and grievance policies. We will seek to

ensure that the volunteer’s views are heard, noted and acted upon promptly and aim

for a positive and amicable solution.

Confidentiality

Volunteers will be bound by the same requirements for confidentiality as paid staff.

Data Protection

Personal information recorded about volunteers is stored and maintained in

accordance with our Data Protection policy, a copy of which is available on our

website.

All volunteers agree to allow their photographs, motion pictures, and voice media taken during the volunteer activity to be used in Lowestoft Town Council publications, public relations broadcasts and in digital media unless the council is otherwise notified in advance.

